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OFFICE OF THE STATE FIRE MARSHAL 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING  
 

For Proposed Rulemaking, to 
California Code of Regulations, Title 19, Division 1, Chapter 13 

California Fire Service Training and Education Program 
 

 
The State Fire Marshal (SFM) is providing notice of scheduled hearing to consider the 
adoption of proposed regulations related to adoption of a new fee structure related to 
certification and training standards for California fire service personnel. 
 
Pursuant to Government Code Section 11346.8, the State Fire Marshal will hold a public 
hearing on the proposed action as follows:  
 

Friday, June 5, 2020 
 

CAL FIRE - Office of the State Fire Marshal 
2251 Harvard Street 

Sacramento, CA 95815 
 

at 1:30 p.m. (PT)  
(and will conclude upon completion of public comments) 

 
The public hearing facilities are accessible to persons with disabilities.  At the hearing, 
any person may present oral or written statements or arguments relevant to the proposed 
action. It is requested, but not required, that persons making oral comments also submit 
a written copy of their testimony at the hearing. 
 
The public hearing will be open to the public, but we will be implementing social 
distancing policies and will limit the number of people who may be in the 
conference room. If you are sick, please do not attend the meeting.  Masks are 
required to be worn, while inside the Office of the State Fire Marshal facilities. 
 
Copies of the Notice of Proposed Action, Text of Proposed Regulations, Initial Statement 
of Reasons (ISOR), documents Incorporated by Reference in the text of proposed 
regulations, documents relied upon, and any other materials concerning this rulemaking 
can be accessed on the Office of the State Fire Marshal website at: 
https://osfm.fire.ca.gov/divisions/code-development-and-analysis/title-19-development/ 
 
Inquiries concerning the proposed regulatory action may be directed to:  

 
Diane Arend, Supervising Deputy State Fire Marshal, Regulations Coordinator 
(916) 568-2917 diane.arend@fire.ca.gov 
 
Caryn Petty, Deputy State Fire Marshal, State Fire Training 
(916) 662-0611 caryn.petty@fire.ca.gov for substantive or technical questions 
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